Dorridge Surgery PPG
Minutes of  meeting held on Monday 12th   October 2015 at 7.00pm at the surgery

	1


	Apologies: 
William, Jenny, Yvonne, Ian, Gerald

	2
	The minutes of last meeting and matters arising
A copy of the minutes had been circulated by email and were taken as read.  There were no matters arising

	3
	Vice Chairman's report and topics for discussion
Ian  had attended the bi-monthly meeting of the Solihull Patients Participation Group Forum and  the minutes of this had been circulated separately by email and can also be found on the Web Site. 
Ian had received a letter from Look Local which said that owing to falling advertising revenue they would have to charge for printing of future editions of the newsletter. The committee members present felt that it was worth continuing to produce the newsletter if possible.  Amanda was asked if the surgery would be willing to pay for some of the printing costs (perhaps 50%)  in future.  Various suggestions were made for reducing the expense of producing it   –  reducing the number of pages, producing an A5 booklet, restricting the number of issues, getting the surgery to print the newsletter, sending it out by email, producing a small 'taster' version and suggesting patients go on line to read the stories in full.  

	4
	Treasurer's report.  .

Not available this month.  Balance last month was just over £2000

	5
	Items from the Surgery
· Dementia.  The surgery staff had been to a training session with an inspirational speaker about the problems of Dementia sufferers and their carers.  Amanda would like to get her to speak to PPG members and perhaps have her come to the surgery on a regular basis to talk to the families of newly diagnosed patients

· Fellowship. This is a new training scheme for qualified GP s. Dr Sandeep Poorun who did some of his initial training at Dorridge is coming back to the surgery as part of this scheme and will be working on Mondays and Tuesdays for the next 12 months. In particular he will be concentrating on improving the care of elderly  patients and trying to keep them out of hospital. 

· Dorridge surgery's location on Facebook.  There have been a couple of derogatory comments about the surgery on Facebook and Amanda hoped that this could be redressed with positive ones.

· Phlebotomy.  From December the phlebotomy service will be moving out of Ward 10 Solihull hospital and the phlebotomists will instead be split into 5 teams working from 5 surgeries including Craig Croft, Meadowside, Balsall Common and Monkspath.  Concerns were expressed about travelling to these places if patients did not have a car and also about whether there would still  be a service available over weekends.

	6
	AGM
The AGM will be held on Tuesday November 10th in  the waiting room of the surgery.  Please can PPG members arrive promptly in case help is needed to set up.

Ian has produced posters to advertise the meeting.  

It was felt that the meeting itself should be kept simple but that if we needed new members we might have to look at revising the constitution in future.

	7
	Open meeting on December 12th
Angela Liatis has said she will speak about falls prevention between 2pm  and 3pm and will probably bring along a video as well.

Anne is trying to contact the Winter warmth office to confirm his/her attendance and Jenny had said she would try to organise an easy exercise demonstration.  The Carers Centre may also be asked to put on a display.

It was suggested that posters could be displayed in some of the local retirement flats and homes as well as the usual ones in the surgery and pharmacies.  Ian will be asked to produce about 10 posters to go on display at the beginning of November.



	8
	AOB
An email invitation to all PPG members to attend the PPG networks AGM on 26 November has been circulated to all Dorridge PPG members

	9
	Date of next meeting.   AGM – Tuesday November 10th


